
On behalf RSG

February Report

It has been a hectic first term for the Rugby Supporters group

We have met several times this term as we have an Open Rugby tour to NZ and a year Nine tour 
to Northern NSW along with a fast approaching season to sort through but we are really happy with 
their progress. We have good numbers signed on to play Rugby with all age groups looking able to 
field teams.  

Most of our teams have started to train with good numbers attending. The weather has not been 
kind but we have moved some training sessions in doors and relocated opens to train on the grass 
at the flats. 

We at the RSG are very concerned with the state of the Schools fields with the Association oval 
nearly unplayable. We have sent a letter to the Head of Sport, Tim Hughes, requesting a meeting 
with the Headmaster, Dr Browning, to seek a solution. I would like the support of all of the School's 
sports to help in this endeavour as most Sporting groups will use these ovals. 

Please find the letter the RSG has sent to Tim Hughes below. 

We were very pleased to help out at the first House Warming event earlier this month. It was a 
wonderful success and we hope it grows into becoming a must attend event in the School's 
calendar. 

The RSG has our Season launch on the 18th of March. 
All Welcome, as we announce our Team Captains for the 
year. 

Will be a great night with food, drinks and super raffles 
prizes to be had. 

Get your tickets through Flexi schools

Sorry for the shameless plug 😝

Your in Rugby 
Andrew Thomas.   AT
RSG President 



  

On Behalf of the RSG

To Head of Sport Tim Hughes

After our monthly meet tonight here are our thoughts regarding the School 's playing fields. 

# There is a major concern due to Duty of care and Health and safety of the Rugby fields at the 
School.

# The Fields are close to needing a major overhaul as the grass cover is dying of due to not getting 
sufficient water. 

# This is not just a rugby problem as the whole School uses these fields for multiple sporting event 
throughout the year.

# We have spoken to the other sports who feel the same way. 

# We are getting to the stage where the Association oval may be not at a safe standard to play 
games on in term 2. 

# We believe the only solution is to seek a grant from the Gamblers Grants organization. 

# We have included guide line for safe playing fields in Australia.   

I will take on this task of the Grants organization but request a meeting with the Headmaster to 
obtain permission to seek costings and to start this process

Andrew Thomas 
RSG President 


